Vacancy for Position of Chair of the Diocesan Advisory Committee
The Bishop of Carlisle and Bishop’s Council are seeking to appoint a new Chair to lead the Diocesan Advisory Committee (DAC) to support its members and the DAC office in supporting parishes in their development and care of churches in the Diocese of Carlisle.

This is an opportunity to serve the Church and local Heritage, and to help create a legacy of well-maintained and well-used buildings.   The guidance and support offered by the Chair and DAC to congregations is of huge value, as our parishes plan for and manage changes to their buildings in ways that balance worship and mission needs with conservation of their heritage, and as they address the challenges and opportunities their buildings face. 

Our new Chair will need 

· a real passion and enthusiasm for the mission of the Church, and for church buildings (both historic and modern) 

· a pragmatic approach to the challenges faced by those caring for churches and churchyards. 

· experience of chairing constructive meetings where participants with varying views and fields of expertise are heard and respected, and any disagreement successfully managed so a way forward can be reached 

The DAC operates within legislation to advise both Churches and the Chancellor of the Diocese about applications to make alterations to churches (both Listed and un-Listed) (Faculty Applications).  There is information on the Church of England website, including on the role of the Chair : 

https://www.churchofengland.org/resources/churchcare/church-buildings-council/how-we-manage-our-buildings 

Carlisle Diocese has a strong and active DAC with four architects, two archaeologists, local historians, an ecologist, an engineer, a retired Conservation Officer, a parish priest.…  It also has some more specialist advisers who do not attend meetings : organs, bells, stained glass, etc.   

The Archdeacons of the Diocese have some legal responsibilities for the buildings in their Archdeaconries, and significant knowledge of them;   the Archdeacons normally “lead” the presentation of the applications from their Archdeaconry, with expert input from others.

The Archdeacons conduct in total between 60 and 120 site visits a year, but the DAC Chair would not attend all these (though very welcome if they did!) but only those site visits – as determined by the Chair – where the most significant interventions in Gd I or Gd II* listed buildings are proposed.

The DAC has a Secretary;  if you are interested, you may find helpful an initial conversation with her (Morven Anson)  or the Acting Chair (Archdeacon Richard Pratt) 

Duties 

The Chair will set the extent of their contributions, and there is scope for a range of involvement, but the commitment will include:  

· chairing eight DAC meetings a year : these last between two and two and a half hours;  hybrid (in person and Zoom) 

· together with the preparation for these, and checking minutes afterwards 

· between half a dozen and a dozen Site Visits a year;  

· this is a voluntary, unpaid, post but expenses are paid 
